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Q.54 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

 “To ask the Area Manager to address the following issues [details supplied].” 
 

 Details: To address the following issues in the Dollymount Park area 
1) Can the Manager say what suggestions he has for improving the condition of the area 

around the recycling bins? I had previously secured a commitment that CCTV would 
be installed after a question asked at the full City Council meeting. Is this still being 
considered? What other measures might be taken to improve matters for residents? 

2) The yellow lines down near Bay have been mostly scrubbed off during the current 
building work. Can the Manager give a commitment that they will be repainted once the 
building work is completed? 

 
 Reply:  

 
1. Waste Management Division are currently arranging for new recycling bins to be 
placed at this location and to remove the older bins which have been there for some years. 
We will also continue to ensure that the Bring Centre is serviced on a regular basis by the 
Waste Management Division. 
CCTV cameras were installed at the bottle banks at St Gabriel’s Church on 10/10/2012 and 
removed on 31/03/2013.   During that period a total of 22 fines were issued, 5 fines were paid 
so far, 1 fine was appealed and 16 fines are due for payment by 23/05/2013.  The CCTV 
cameras were removed as the level of dumping had decreased dramatically.  CCTV cameras 
will be re-instated if the level of dumping increases again. 
 
A meeting will take place between the Public Domain Officer and the Parish Priest with regard 
to the overgrown area at the rear of the bottle banks.  Dublin City Council will clear the area 
and place topsoil at this location in an effort to landscape it, if it is agreed with the Parish 
Priest.    

 
 2. The yellow lines will be renewed later this year. 

 
Dave Dinnigan 
Area Manager 
 
Contact:  Bernie Lillis, Litter Prevention Officer - 2224243 

   Dermot Johnson, Public Domain Officer – 2228860. 
   Stephen Hickey, Senior Staff Officer – 2222528. 

   
  
 
 
 
  
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


